Berlin Planning Board Minutes

October 5, 2010

Members Present: Chair Fran Cusson, Aline Boucher, Dave Morin, Tom McCue, Ernie Allain, Greg Estrella, Lucien Langlois, Laura Jamison

Members Excused: Sue Tremblay, Martha Creegan, Andre Duchesne, Richard Cassidy, and Julie Cooney

Members Absent: Ralph Collins

Others Present: Barbara Tetreault, Berlin Daily Sun; Pam Laflamme, City Planner

Chair Cusson noted that a Lot Merger was being added to the agenda

September Minutes:  Ms. Boucher made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Mr. Estrella all members voted in favor of the motion.
Wellhead Protection Area, GeoInsight Report: Mr. Langlois reported that Berlin Water Works was satisfied with the report and agreed with the findings.  Ms. Laflamme told the board that NHDES had reviewed the report and while they agreed with GeoInsights newly defined boundaries, they thought it made more sense to be conservative and instead of replacing the old boundaries with the new ones, to instead expand the old boundary to include the new one.  The board agreed that this would make sense.  A zoning amendment will need to be done after NHDES has signed off on GeoInsights updated drawing to ensure the language in the ordinance reflects the newly delineated boundary.
Questions were asked and answered regarding the new boundary.

Transportation Implementation Items from Master Plan:  The board reviewed the implementation items in the Master Plan that stem from the Transportation Chapter.  Several changes were made and all items that have been updated in the implementation chapter will be revised and distributed to the board at the December or January Planning Board meeting.

Public Comments:  None

Member Comments: None

Planner’s Comments: Ms. Laflamme passed out the Clean Power Development organizational chart to the board as provided by Mr. Driessen for their review.  An update to the nonconforming uses, structures, and lots chapter was distributed.   Ms. Laflamme asked the board their preference about the November meeting as it falls on Election Day. The board opted to meet on Wednesday November 3 instead.

Adjourn:  Mr. Morin made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Langlois, all members voted in favor of the motion.
